November 6, 1941 Dear Fellow Faculty Member: A few days ago I wrote you a letter telling you of our broadcast on the evening of November 11. At that time I asked for some suggestions of subject matter and none have been forthcoming. Let's have some, please! Also, I would like to hold a meeting immediately to discuss our "chat" and the ideas that we will set forth. This will be held before class some morning. Please bring your suggestions to the office immediately! Sincerely,

Director of Physical Education and Recreation

Varsity Basketball and Baseball Coach